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Parish Council Notes  
The meeting took place at 7.30pm on 6

th
 February 

at the Village Hall and was attended by Cllrs 

Hobbs, Best, Bullard, Eden, Turner and 

Woolgrove..  Also  attending were Mrs R Watts 

(Clerk), and District Cllr O'Sullivan, Apologies for 

absence were received from Cllr Stiles. 

 

The Rock: The Clerk has sent a number of 

reminders to Oxfordshire County Council as the 

works have not been done.  They replied via  email 

on 15
th
  January to advise that the vegetation does 

not belong to the Highways Department but to the 

adjacent property owner(s) 

 

Alkerton Tip: Oxfordshire County Council have 

advised that a Waste Re-cycling Centre opened at 

Alkerton Tip on 4
th
  February.  Items for sale 

include crockery, kitchen items and furniture but no 

electrical goods. 

 

‘Barley ‘cross the Swere’ CD’s: Tony Elvidge 

would like to remind parishioners that the CD's are 

still available for sale in The George. 

 

Salt Bins: Thanks go to Mick Cook who moved the 

salt bin on Bloody Bones Lane to a more suitable 

location.  OCC have installed the salt bin in Church 

Street; the Clerk has not received an invoice for 

this yet.  Councillors thanked villagers who used 

salt from the bins recently to clear junctions in the 

village.  Please note that OCC will not provide any 

more salt this year. 

 

Public Participation:  District Cllr O’Sullivan 

advised that if government continues to cut grants 

and services Parish Councils will have to increase 

precepts to maintain the levels of service currently 

offered (i.e. costs will have to be borne by villagers 

to pay for necessary repairs, services etc.).  This 

year’s precept is not affected but a possible 

increase in the precept should be expected from 

2014 onwards. 

 

 

 

 

Planning Matters 

Details of planning applications can be found on 

the Cherwell District Council website 

http://cherweb.cherwell-

dc.gov.uk/publicaccess/tdc/DcApplication/applic

ation_searchform.aspx 

This site does not include ‘Notice of Intent’ for tree 

works in a Conservation Area (TCA) 

 

Planning Applications Received: 

12/01803/F Lord, Old Vicarage, South Newington 

Rd, two storey extension to front elevation and 

garage conversion.  Councillors felt that the garden 

room is out of keeping with the ‘gothic’ style 

house. 

12/01815/F, 13/00002/LB, 13/00003/F, The Red 

House, The Green, Barford St Michael.  

Retrospective planning applications.  Councillors 

object to the increase in height of the outhouse. 

13/00088/F Gannon, 3 Townsend Cottages, Barford 

St Michael, two storey side extension and single 

storey rear extension, remove chimney, erect porch, 

replace flat roof at rear with pitched roof and form 

parking/turning area to front of dwelling and new 

access.  Planners will be asked to take into 

consideration the impact on neighbours.  Again the 

village is losing a ‘cottage’ to be replaced by a 

much larger modern property. 

 

Councillors were asked to note the following: 

Appeal by Mintondale Developments, Land South 

of Milton Rd, Bloxham, 85 houses.  All comments 

to the Planning Inspectorate by 1 February 

Appeal by Gladman Developments, Land off 

Barford Road, Bloxham, 75 houses.  All comments 

to the Planning Inspectorate by 6 March. 

Miller Homes – potential application for a further 

development in Tadmarton Road, Bloxham 

 

Planning Applications Approved by CDC: 

12/01659 Nicholls, Merrieweather Cottage, High 

Street, Barford St Michael: Variation of conditions 

2 & 4 of 12/01229/F - to allow change of external 

finish to Hornton Stone. Granted 15 January 2013. 

Price 30p where sold 
MARCH 2013 

www.barfordnews.co.uk 

http://cherweb.cherwell-dc.gov.uk/publicaccess/tdc/DcApplication/application_searchform.aspx
http://cherweb.cherwell-dc.gov.uk/publicaccess/tdc/DcApplication/application_searchform.aspx
http://cherweb.cherwell-dc.gov.uk/publicaccess/tdc/DcApplication/application_searchform.aspx
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Notice of Intent TCA (Trees) Received: 

13/00026/TCA Purton, Manor House, Barford St 

John;  G1 x multi-stemmed Acer Platanoides – fell; 

G2 x mixed broadleaves – crown lift to give 8ft 

clearance; G3 x Acer Campetre; crown reduce by 

40cm; G4 x six Limes – re-pleach and tidy.  No 

objections. 

Any Other Business: Cllr Best reported that soil 

around large drainage pipes on the St John side of 

the bridge over the Swere in Barford St Michael 

has been eroded by the recent floods.  The path 

over the top of the drainage pipes may have been 

compromised.  The Clerk will contact OCC and ask 

them to inspect. 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on 6
th
 

March 2013.  This will be followed by the Annual 

Village Hall Trustee meeting at 8.30pm. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed 

at 8.48pm. 

 

 

 
Barford Village Quiz Night. 

 really don't know where to begin? 

We knew it was going to be a good night when 

the first quizzers walked in the door 50 mins 

early. 

We had 10 teams with almost 60 people in total 

and the atmosphere was brilliant. 

This was a fund raising evening and in total (after 

expenses) we raised a staggering £444:90p, and 

considering we didn't even have a bar, people were 

in a very generous mood. The raffle had some 

amazing prizes that were brought along by the 

quizzers, plus a heap of quality prizes donated by 

the Barford "Coffee Morning" girls. 

We also had a litre of Scotch donated by a quizzer 

for the "roll a £1 coin" at the bottle competition. 

So, on behalf of T'committee and the Kids in 

Kathmandu I would like to say a big thank you to 

all you attended, donated and helped in any way. 

Not forgetting the winning team, who gave back 

their winnings co's it was "fur chaarity" Cheers 

guys. 

T'Committee 

 

 

 

Church Electoral Roll 
A new Church Electoral Roll is 

being prepared and anyone 

wishing to have their name 

entered on the new Roll, whether 

names are entered on the present Roll or not, are 

asked to apply for enrolment. Forms for application 

for enrolment can be obtained from me and in order 

to be entitled to attend the Annual Parochial Church 

Meeting (on 24th April 2013) and to take part in its 

proceedings, forms of application for enrolment 

must be returned by 8th April 2013. I will 

endeavour to contact all those who are on the 

present electoral roll and ask them to sign a new 

form, but I would be grateful if any new names 

could contact me. 

Cubby Brett 

Churchwarden 01869 338300 

or Milford, Mill Lane, BSM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Barford and Deddington Rainbows  

E HAD A DELAYED START to the term 

because of the 

snow but we've 

made up for it since...To 

celebrate Burns Night  Anna and her mum, Jenny, 

taught us the Gay Gordons.  The Rainbows danced 

non-stop all meeting until we finally stopped to 

have Haggis, Neeps and Tatties (the haggis in 

particular is always popular). The girls loved it- 

thanks for bringing your mum along Anna!  

We had a slightly less strenuous meeting learning 

about the Rainbow Guide promise when the girls 

completed a team relay and made paper mice with 

long woollen tails to help them remember ways 

they can be kind and helpful- an important part of 

the Rainbow promise. They wrote their reminder on 

the mouse and took it home to tie a knot in the tail 

every time they carried it out.  

Then it was Chinese New Year and 2013 is Year 

of the Snake, so we were visited by half a dozen 

Royal pythons and a large Dumerils Boa! They 

were fascinating and everybody (Rainbows and 

helpers) held a snake, even those who were quite 

sure they wouldn't want to! 

Next will be Thinking Day, and we'll play games 

and try fruits from different countries as well as 

joining in with our District celebrations. 

Hazel and Nikki,  01869 337822 

 

 

I 
W 
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DO YOU LOVE MUSIC? 
If so come to Barford Village Hall, 

on Lower Street! 

for 

BARFORD PICTURE HOUSE   

March 23
rd

, 2013 

 
At 7.30 in the Village Hall we will be showing the  

documentary film  

SEARCHING FOR SUGARMAN 

Made in 2012. This film  details the efforts of  

two South African music fans to discover if the 

rumoured  death of American musician  Rodriguez 

was true. If not true they vowed to discover what 

had happened to him. 

The film has won many accolades already and the 

soundtrack has charted in many countries. 

See you there……… 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lace up your trainers, don some orange, and 

come and run this year’s  

Muscular Dystrophy Campaign 
Town and Gown 10k! 

Oxford on Sunday 12 May 2013 
Join in one of the best road races in the UK which 

will run through the closed streets of Oxford city 

centre, passing historic sites and whether you’re a 

serious runner, or a fun runner, help us to turn 

Oxford orange in this chip-timed race. 

When you do so, you’ll be helping the Muscular 

Dystrophy Campaign against muscle-wasting 

conditions, which affect 70,000 people in the UK. 

Sunday 12 May 2013 

Register today: t: 020 7803 4820  

e: townandgown10k@muscular-dystrophy.org  

w: www.townandgown10k.com 

 

 

Mothering Sunday 
 

Sunday 10th March 
 

10.30am 

Family Service 

St. Michael’s Church 
 

Come along and collect spring posies for 

Mums, grans, aunties and friends!! 
 

We shall be making the posies at 10.30 on Saturday 9
th
  March and would be grateful for as much help as 

possible.  We would also appreciate flowers and greenery to make up the posies. 

mailto:townandgown10k@muscular-dystrophy.org
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Barford Green Garden Club 

2013 Annual General Meeting: Minutes 

Held in the Barford St Michael Village Hall on 4th 

February 2013 at 7.30pm. 

22 Garden Club members were present.  

Apologies from Bernard Lane, the Elvidges, Sara 

Best, Naomi Light and Barbara Alt. 

Members were welcomed by Gunilla Treen in the 

Chair. 

Minutes of 2012 were proposed by Mariann and 

seconded by Rodney as an accurate record. 

Chairman’s Report: Gunilla reported upon a 

lively and successful year in which a monthly 

Spade and Fork article had been written for the 

Barford News highlighting events, speakers and 

gardening tips; and a successful if wet Open 

Gardens Day. There were trips to Hill Grounds at 

Evenley in March, Ball Colegrave’s open day, and 

Rousham in August. Speakers included Timothy 

Walker and Anne Chambers. There was also a 

Willow Workshop at Gunilla’s and a tree planting 

of an oak in West Close for the Jubilee. 

Because people felt in 2012 that our funds were too 

high, talks from speakers were free to all members. 

Visitors were charged £3. A number of new people 

had joined the Club on the basis of this. 

Treasurer’s Report: Stephen Bunce reported on 

the diminution of funds as agreed last year and 

suggested that we start to raise more funds when 

we reach a cushion of £300, which was also agreed 

by consensus. 

Seed Orders: Rodney reported an increase in the 

use of the seed order (7 orders) worth £180.10 

before the 35% discount) and recommended that 

we continue to use DTBrown who offered excellent 

service. He is willing to continue to coordinate the 

orders in 2013. 

Membership currently stands at 31 paid up 

members: last year’s members who have not yet 

paid have been reminded. 

Election of Committee members. Everyone was 

prepared to stand again, so the committee were re-

elected en bloc, proposed by Jeff and seconded by 

Diana. 

Open Gardens: We discussed refreshing our 

approach to this hardy perennial event. Maggie is 

stepping down from organising the Scarecrows. 

Linda offered to coordinate this if necessary, but it 

was felt that enthusiasm may be on the wane. Other 

competitions could replace them: a tub, basket and 

container competition open to all was greeted with 

interest. This would mean a later Open Garden s to 

get them established and it was agreed that mid 

July around the 14th could be a good time. We also 

considered having open ‘over the wall’ Front 

gardens for smaller gardens with a village trail 

attached in the manner of the Advent Calendar 

windows – people could buy a map which would 

include entry to some gardens and highlight points 

of interest and plant displays at the same time. 

Teas and a display would be in the Village Hall: a 

garden photography competition was another idea, 

to be judged by Gunilla, displayed on the walls or 

as a power point presentation. Another idea was to 

get an expert in to talk to visitors. Prizes for all 

competitions would be funded from entry fees and 

our Club funds.  The proposal of a two day Open 

Gardens was not taken up. Linda asked everyone to 

save magazines and old garden books for a stall the 

proceeds of which will go to the church. 

Plant Swap:  Sarah Best is very kindly willing to 

host this again so it was agreed to approach her 

about a date around May17th as last year... 

Next speaker will be Sue Bedwell who is coming 

to talk and demonstrate on March 12th. We will 

arrange a visit in April with her then. 

Garden Visit:T here will be a trip to Kiftsgate in 

late June to enjoy the roses; at weekend so that 

working members can attend. 

Future plans:Janet agreed to research a good 

speaker on vegetables.  · A trip to Waterperry was 

mooted – good in Autumn (early October) with 

spectacular border displays and fruit crops. 

The meeting was concluded at 8.30pm 
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1st Deddington Guides 

 BUSY START to the 

term - - working 

on patrol projects 

and planning for badges including Film Lover, 

Confectioner, and  Traditions Of Guiding. 

We have also been developing ideas for our 

annual charity fund raising entertainment evening 

at the end of March. 

We are looking ahead too to when we can get 

outside on our first hike and cookout and learning 

about suitable equipment and clothing.  So now it’s 

half term already!! And we look forward to 

celebrating ‘Thinking Day’ with international 

activities on our first meeting back. 

   Maggie Rampley,  01295  810069   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A 

Barford Village Market 
 

In the Village Hall,   10-12noon 
 

 

  

Home-made Scones,  Preserves, the brownest new laid eggs 

you’ve ever seen!   

Artisan Breads and  all the usual food and craft stalls  

Welcome back to the Cheese Lady (from Bread & Milk) 
  

Ridgway’s Farmhouse Ice Cream from Tysoe,  
  

Pots of Spring Bulbs 

Fairtrade items 
 

Hand-finished cards & gifts 

Freshly baked Pasties and Sausage Rolls  

New stalls and traders each month 

Not forgetting Tea/Coffee &  Bacon Butties 
 

We hold markets on the 3rd Saturday every month  (except August) 
 

Come along and support  YOUR local market 

All profits for Village Hall Maintenance 

Saturday, 16
th

 March  

Live music at the George.  

 

Gig to celebrate  

Tony's birthday 

Shooter, plus guests 

Free entry ς  

please bring change as there will be a 

collection for the Nepalese orphanage. 

Sat 2 March. 8pm onwards. 
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Deddington PFSU and Nursery 
HRISTMAS WAS CELEBRATED with parties 

and decorations, crafts 

and performances. 

Thankyou to everyone who 

joined the Nursery children for their ‘Journey to 

Bethlehem’. The room was transformed into an inn, 

sheep corner, angel heaven and a nomad’s tent. 

Lots of Christmas crafts were made and everyone 

was able to chill out at the Inn.  

The first term of this year was just 5 weeks long 

and has flown by! The PFSU children have been 

finding out about animals and had lots of visits 

from various pets including several dogs, two cats 

and some guinea pigs. Thankyou to everyone who 

let their pets meet our enthusiastic children! We 

were also pleased to welcome Mum Caterina to 

pre-school, who taught us to sing some Portugese 

songs. Thankyou Caterina.  

We have been celebrating Chinese New Year with 

food, costumes, music and decorations.  

We'd like to thank everyone who supported our 

quiz night and remind you of the  

Jumble Sale  

on  

Saturday 2nd March. 

 Please watch out for the posters for final 

confirmation of venue and times. 

Lucy Squires 

337484 

 

1
st
 DEDDINGTON SCOUT GROUP 

Cubs 

The Cubs started the new year by tackling 

the ‘artist’ badge. We began with a still 

life, Kettle, Brush, Dice & Ball, then 

followed this with clay pots & portraits. 

Some of these looked remarkably like their subject 

although I don’t remember one that looked like 

Archie’s cubist Cub! 

We also spent an evening learning about the British 

Isles for the Global Challenge. 

Jo Churchyard C.S.L. jochurchyard@hotmail.com 

 

Scouts 

With the younger Scouts starting the meteorology 

badge, the older ones went on a night hike, this was 

an obvious success, as they all came back. 

An evening was spent working on models & some, 

started their art badge. 

On the last meeting before half term the Scouts 

cooked jam sandwich donuts over a fire lit in a 

washing machine drum, Now that’s what I call a 

patio heater. 

Pete Churchyard S.L. 

pete.churchyard@btinternet.com 

 

We have raised £590 for a Shelterbox, well done to 

everybody, we’ll let you know where it is used. 

 

 

 
Results of the Caption Competition 

As selected by the Brown family (Archie & Poppyôs folks) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We received 7 entries for the competition. 
 

1
st
   -  Archie! How many solar panels do you think we 

can get on the roof?   (David Wheeler) Receives a 
complimentary  life time subscription to Barford News. 

 
2

nd
  --Archie and Poppy had big ideas of moving into "build to 

let" bet they haven't got planning for this. (Leon Daly) No 
prize, but thanks for taking part Leon. 
 
Thanks to everyone who sent in entries.  Ed. 

C 

Live Meal Worms  For Sale 
 
 
 
 
 
 

100g = £1.50 
Feed wild birds, chickens, fish and reptiles 

Or use for fishing 
Contact Lorraine 01869 338 048 

07866 808626 

 
Thank you to everyone who sponsored my  recent 

weightloss.  I lost 1½ stones and raised £205 for church 

funds.   If you havenõt yet paid, please give your 

sponsorship money to Cubby Brett.   

                                                         Lorraine 

The finished Igloo complete with guard dog. 

mailto:jochurchyard@hotmail.com
mailto:pete.churchyard@btinternet.com
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NOTES FROM OUR POTTING SHED 

UR AGM WAS ON 4TH February in the 

Village Hall.  There were refreshments, 

subscriptions for this year were brought 

and new membership cards given. 

The following Committee members were re- 

elected: Stephen Bunce,Treasurer, and Trish Field, 

Linda Newbery, Janet Payne, Ann Radford and 

Gunilla Treen. All the jobs are shared, Gunilla 

being the 'official' Chairman. 

The subject of Open Gardens was discussed in 

general at the AGM, the possibility of an 

alternative activity was decided upon. (See Below 

and Minutes for this and other information) 

Some important dates to put in your diaries….. 

MARCH 12th, talk and demonstration by Sue 

Bedwell from Bletchindon, entitled «Make the 

most of your Plants» Her small garden called 

Monks Head will be visited later in the spring. The 

talk will be in the Village Hall at 7.30. FREE to 

Members and £3 for visitors.  

MAY 16th  Plant swap at Sarah Best's in Barford 

St.John, all members welcome. 

JULY 14th  our NEW Barford Green Garden 

Club EVENT….to be finalised. This will be a 

variation on Open Gardens. To include 

photography, container plantings and Teas at the 

Village Hall.!!! Lots of exciting new things 

planned…..watch this space. 

JUNE 23rd A Sunday visit to Kiftsgate 

JULY 24th  Ball Colegrave Summer Open 

Evening 

OCTOBER ? A visit to Waterperry Gardens to 

look at apples and autumn plantings.  

ARDINGTON SCHOOL OF CRAFTS near 

Didcot, have a super range of Spring Courses 

related to garden crafts. These range from Trug 

making to Botanical Illustration. See 

«www@ardingtonschoolofcrafts.com» 

TIP OF THE MONTH 

  CONTINUE TO DREAM of a nice summer, but 

in the meantime remember that this is a very 

important time for gardeners…..warm up the soil, 

check on your chitting potatoes so they are ready to 

plant at the end of March, remember to deadhead 

pansies and other spring bedding plants to 

encourage new flowers. Weather can be fickle and 

winds strong so watch out for frosts and make sure 

tall things are staked. Clean paths and terraces, 

make new beds and continue to weed while it is 

easy, service the mower, repair all your tools and 

check garden furniture. In the meantime admire all 

those flowers that appear again after the winter cold 

to cheer us and make us want to be gardeners again. 

 

 

 

 

Deddington and District History Society 

T OUR JANUARY MEETING we welcomed 

back the ever-popular Tim Healey. On this 

occasion his subject was The Green Man, 

with particular reference to depictions within 

Oxfordshire. The Green Man takes the form of a 

head with tendril-like branches emerging from 

eyes, nostrils, or mouth. Unlike other mythical 

figures such as centaurs or satyrs, which are 

referred to in literature, the Green Man is known 

only through carvings, in this country usually inside 

or outside churches. 

They are among the 

oldest carvings that we 

have.  

 

 12th-century Green 
Man at Iffley church 
(photo). 

 

Leaf-mask figures feature in Indian temple art, 

which is where Tim believes that the Green Man 

began his existence. Depictions are also found in 

Greek temples dedicated to Bacchus. The Green 

Man probably became known in Western Europe 

through contact with the sophisticated Islamic 

culture of southern Spain and north Africa. He then 

became westernized as the figure with which we 

are familiar from our churches. He fell out of 

favour in churches at the Reformation, only to be 

domesticated as a decorative feature on furniture, 

musical instruments and garden ornaments. He re-

appeared in gothic revival churches and has 

enjoyed another vogue more recently with some 

modern artists, John Piper being a notable example. 

This was a fascinating talk, delivered with Tim’s 

customary enthusiasm and panache. 

The talk at our February meeting is Shaun Morley 

speaking on ‘Drunk and Riotous: the Friendly 

Societies of Oxfordshire’. The Deddington district 

is likely to feature largely in this! (Too late to catch 
our BN copy deadline but, of which, more next issue.  Ed) 

We welcome anyone who cares to come to our 

meetings, which take place on the second 

Wednesday of the month, 7.30pm at the Windmill 

Centre. 

Chris Day (Chairman) 337204 

Moira Byast (Secretary) 338637 

O A 

'Bye for now' 

Spade and Fork 
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Anglo-Saxon Brooch At Banbury Museum 

 

 

A RARE ANGLO-SAXON BROOCH will be on show at 

Banbury Museum until 27 April.  The 

brooch, found at West Hanney in 2009, is on loan 

from the Oxfordshire County Council’s museum 

service following several months of conservation 

and investigation.  It was discovered during a metal 

detecting rally in West Hanney in 2009.  

An excavation by Anni Byard, finds liaison 

officer for Oxfordshire and West Berkshire, then 

revealed the skeleton of a woman aged about 25, 

together with two small pots.  

The brooch dates from the 7th century and is 

decorated with garnets and gold. Its style and fine 

craftsmanship indicate that the individual buried at 

West Hanney was of high social status.  

Cherwell District Council’s deputy leader, Cllr 

George Reynolds, said: “We’re very lucky to be 

able to put this artefact on display at Banbury 

Museum. It’s a beautiful object of both national and 

local importance and follows on from similar 

historic displays at the museum that have proved 

very popular.” 

This is the twentieth find of its type recorded in 

England and the most westerly example - most 

other finds are in Kent, East Anglia, Essex and 

Bedfordshire. 

Although we do not know where the brooch was 

made, or whether its owner was a member of the 

Gewisse (the tribal name of the local Saxons) 

further investigation of the finds will increase our 

understanding of the burial.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
HE SECOND Chipping Norton Literary 

Festival takes place 18 - 21 April, with more 

than 50 talks, discussion panels and 

workshops from authors you know and love. 

Among the many authors involved in this year's 

festival are Richard Dawkins, Lionel Shriver, Jack 

Straw, Graeme Garden, Fern Britton, Tracy 

Chevalier, Rachel Joyce, Peter James and Val 

McDermid.  
Talks will take place in several venues across 

Chipping Norton, including the Theatre, the Crown 

and Cushion hotel, the Blue Boar and Jaffe and 

Neale bookshop and cafe. A range of free children's 

events has been planned in the Methodist Church, 

supporting the extensive schools programme which 

puts a well-known author into every single school 

in the Chipping Norton Schools Partnership, at no 

cost to the schools.  

If you're an aspiring writer you'll be well catered 

for, with a series of 'how to' sessions covering 

subjects such as writing for television, creating 

'real' characters, building your story and writing 

historical fiction.  

Soak up the atmosphere in our literary cafe, 

follow the live twitter screens and bring books for 

our free book swap, or get a book signed by your 

favourite author.  

Immerse yourself in words for the region's biggest 

festival.  

Full programme details are available 

on www.chiplitfest.com. Tickets are available now 

from The Theatre, Chipping Norton, on 01608 

642350.  
Helen Granger, Venue Coordinator 
Chipping Norton Literary Festival .  

e: helen.chiplitfest@gmail.com   
w. www.chiplitfest.com 

 

T 

200 CLUB 
FEBRUARY  DRAW 

 
£15.00, No. 168, Tomasin Atherton 

£10.00, No. 153, Andy Neal 

£5.00,  No. 177, Mick Dyson 

 

Draw took place at a Whist Drive 

 

mailto:helen.chiplitfest@gmail.com


9 

 

.ŀǊƭŜȅ Ψ/Ǌƻǎǎ ¢ƘŜ {ǿŜǊŜ 
HANKS TO MANY of you in Barford we have sold 
sufficient CDs to raise over £900 and we have 
made our first share out of the profit. Our first 

tranche of money has been donated as follows 
Barford Church  £300 
Nepalese Helpless Children Mothers Centre    £300 
Shepherd & Bakehouse Trust  £125 
Village Hall     £125 
Barford News  £50 

We have not sold all the CDs we have had printed yet, 
but if we do we could make a second and possibly a 
third round of donations. Most people I have spoken to 
have had really positive things to say about the music 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /5Σ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻǇȅ ȅŜǘ ǘƘŜƴ 
please do so. They are available from The George, the 
Shop and village markets. We are planning another 
concert later in the year so look out for that. 

 Tony Elvidge,  338214  
barleycrosstheswere@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
OCC Waste Management  Group 
are trialling onsite reuse areas at 
Alkerton Household Waste 
Recycling Centre.  

The reuse areas are being introduced in 
response to feedback from residents that they 
would like to be able to purchase and use 
some of the good quality items that are 
deposited at site. 

Oxfordshire is currently the best county 
council in England for recycling and 
composting, and we want to continue to 
improve, helping residents to produce less 
waste and recycling as much as they can.  The 
onsite reuse trials will help us judge the 
demand for these facilities and provide us with 
information on amount of material that can be 
reused through them. 

 Goods may be deposited by the public 
directly in the reuse areas, and the contractor 
will advise on where to leave goods for  reuse 
rather than placing them in the bins. A wide 
range of goods will be able to be reused at the 
sites, (for example crockery, collectables, 
games, furniture and kitchen equipment) 
although for the time being electrical items will 
not be accepted as we do not have the 
facilities to safety test them (although they can 
still be placed in the electricals bins to be 
recycled).  Upholstered furniture and toys will 
have to comply with safety standards before 
being accepted for sale.   The pricing and 
sales of goods will be managed by the existing 
site staff. 

If you have any 
questions please feel 
free to contact the 
Waste Management Group. Oxfordshire County 

Council, Speedwell House, Speedwell Street, 
Oxford, OX1 1NE  01865 816043 

 

T 

aŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ рл 
2nd YEAR 

50 mile cycle ride Saturday 22nd June  2013 
Start 1:00pm - BBQ from 6:00pm 
£20 Entrance fee including BBQ 

 
The proceeds will be donated to MŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 

which was set up to contribute to funding into brain 
tumour research. 

There will be a meeting at the: 
George Pub 

Barford St Michael  
on Wednesday 12th June at 8:00pm 

This is to discuss the details of the bike ride, and 
distribute maps, instructions etc. 

For those who did the ride last year the route will be 
exactly the same.  For your information we are hoping 

to have support vehicles as we did last year. 
Could you please bring your entrance money if you 

ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǇŀƛŘΦ 
Look forward to seeing you there. 

Also weather permitting from March 24th there will be 
training rides leaving from the Barford village hall on: 

Sunday                6:30 am for early riders,  
Sunday               10:30  am for late riders  
Wednesday's:     6:30 pm 

We (George & Simon)will be riding at 10:30am on 
Sundays.   
These training rides are also for those doing the London 
to Brighton and/or the Barford Challenge. 

Hope to see you riding. 
George Williams,mob  07801 956642  
Email       gselog@aol.com 
Simon Whitworth, mob 07789 795465 
Email:    Simon.Whitworth@Robin-appel.com 

FREE EPSON INK CARTRIDGE 
 

Epson  T0804 
Hummingbird 
Yellow Ink 
Cartridge 
T0804 
 

No longer needed 
Contact Mariann 
338 570 

mailto:barleycrosstheswere@gmail.com
mailto:gselog@aol.com
mailto:Simon.Whitworth@Robin-appel.com
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Banbury Rural Neighbourhood Team 

EIGHBOURHOOD WATCH is an excellent 

tool. Local residents are our eyes and ears 

and are able to report to the police matters 

which we might otherwise be unaware of. Please let 

us know if you are interested in becoming part of a 

Neighbourhood Watch Scheme, without obligation. 

More information regarding Neighbourhood Watch 

can be found on our website at: 

www.thamesvalley.police.uk 

You may have already read in the local paper a 

new initiative being rolled out across the Cherwell 

Rural Neighbourhood called ‘’Walk in the 

Countryside’’. Core response teams in Cherwell are 

taking extra steps to reach out to isolated and rural 

communities. The initiative means that urban 

officers will dedicate more of their time to 

patrolling the villages in order to support those who 

live in the district. If you have a community event 

coming up and would like Police attendance, please 

make contact with Sgt 6600 Richard Miller.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are always looking to recruit new members 

for the Neighbourhood Action Group. If you have a 

little time and would like to make a real difference 

in your community please contact Sgt 6600 Richard 

Miller for more information about the role and 

Neighbourhood Action Group responsibilities.  

Banbury Police station can now be found on 

Twitter on @TVP_Banbury. We will tweet 

messages to help prevent crime, make appeals or 

issue warnings. This is a great way for us to stay in 

touch with you so please sign up and follow us! 

You can visit www.twitter.com 

 

Auto Crime  

We have experienced a series of 8 thefts of 

Catalytic converters from 4x4 vehicles in villages 

to the north of Banbury, during January. Catalytic 

converters are easy to steal and expensive to 

replace. One simple and inexpensive way to reduce 

the risk of your converter being stolen is to protect 

it with a security marking and registration system. 

Please help us in preventing any further offences of 

this type. Can you park your vehicle in a garage? 

Can you make sure your vehicle is in a busy 

location where people will notice if someone 

suspicious is tampering with it? In most cases the 

vehicles concerned have been parked in remote 

locations over night sometimes with poor lighting. 

You may also consider speaking to your local 

mechanic about changing to tamper proof screws 

making it much more difficult and less likely to be 

targeted 

 

Rural Thefts 

During December we experienced 30 burglaries 

to sheds, out buildings and garages. In response to 

this Sgt Miller organised ‘Operation Jetty’, a 

proactive operation to tackle this and catch the 

offenders. Offenders had been stealing high value 

tools, lawn mowers and garden equipment but 

sometimes nothing has been taken. Breaks have 

taken place across the whole area including 

Adderbury, and Bodicote. The good news is, as a 

result of the operation the team identified 5 

offenders. They have all been arrested and 

interviewed.  

Community participation is the best way to tackle 

crime in our neighbourhood and there are many 

different roles that members of the public can assist 

us with, from delivering crime prevention packs to 

keeping watch at hotspot areas. If you have some 

spare time and would like to get involved please 

make contact with Sgt Richard Miller who will be 

happy to discuss.  

Should you have any problems or concerns please 

phone the Thames Valley Police non-emergency 

number on 101 or email 

BanburyRuralNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk. 

In an emergency please dial 999. Please allow some 

time for us to get back to you as we check our mail 

box at certain times of the day. 

 

Have you signed up to Thames Valley Alerts? 

This is the new system for receiving crime and 

policing updates for your area. The state-of-the-art 

system allows anyone who signs up to chose what 

updates they receive and how they would like to 

receive it. A new option includes receiving 

information via text and more traditional landline 

and email messages will still be available. To sign 

up to receive alerts visit 

 www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/ 
Samantha West 
Neighbourhood Policing Administrator - Cherwell LPA 
Banbury Police Station, Warwick Road,  Banbury 
OX16 2AE.   Tel: 01295 754541, Int: 7224541 
Email: sam.west@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

 

 

N 

PC 7659 Harry Bryan| Thames Valley, Response Team 5 
Chatting to young admirers at village cuppa morning. 

http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com/
mailto:BanburyRuralNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
http://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/
mailto:sam.west@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
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Fernhill Club 

E ARE HOPING that the wintry 

weather has gone so that we 

can all get back to normal! 

Our 23
rd

 January meeting was cancelled 

due to the snow and ice but on the 30
th
 we watched 

The Exotic Marigold Hotel which was a very 

interesting and amusing film. 

6
th
 February we had a lovely fish and chips lunch 

then played a couple of games of bingo. 

On the 13
th
 we played card games.  We had a tour 

around the Lake District via a talk and slides on the 

20
th
 when we explored beautiful scenery, lakes and 

mountain passes and learned some of the history of 

the area.  As well as a taste of Cumbria, we also  

had a taste of Cumberland Sausage, Cumberland 

rum and butter and Kendal Mint Cake. 

We enjoyed a taster session of various games 

such as Kurling, Nordic Walking, Boccia and so on 

on the 27
th
.  These are all available from Age UK. 

Coming in March we will  be having carpet 

bowls, birthday lunch and ten pin bowling. 

All welcome to come along to any or all of these. 

Mary Ashbridge 

 

 

 
Step back into old Banbury  

OR OVER HALF A CENTURY Maurice Draper 

painted scenes of Banbury, often recording 

buildings that are no longer part of the 

townscape. He passed away in 2011, aged 104. In 

commemoration of his contribution to the town’s 

history through his artwork, Banbury Museum has 

opened a new exhibition, Maurice Draper’s 

Banbury, where visitors are invited to take a walk 

back through the old streets of Banbury. 

The exhibition features paintings of familiar 

scenes, such as Market Square, as well as areas that 

have changed virtually beyond recognition, like the 

canal wharfs. Visitors can see if they can work out 

the location of the picture and what would they see 

at the same place today. Also on display are many 

rarely exhibited working sketches, which offer 

further insight into the history of the town and into 

the approach of the artist.  

Cherwell District Council deputy leader George 

Reynolds, said: “This exhibition is sure to trigger 

lots of memories. It's a reminder that a look up 

above the modern shop fronts of Banbury’s old 

streets is often rewarded with a sight of fascinating 

historical architecture.”  

The exhibition is open Monday to Saturday, 10am 

to 5pm until 27 April. Entry is free. For further 

details phone 01295 753752 or visit 

www.cherwell.gov.uk/banburymuseum.  

 

Katharine House News 
KATHARINE HOUSE HOSPICE ANNUAL SALE 
The annual sale of donated 
goods and toys, new 
knitwear, crafts, raffle, 
tombola, cake stall and 
books will take place on 
Saturday 16 March at the 
Adderbury Institute from 11.30am to 2.30pm. 
GRIMETHORPE COLLIERY BAND 
7.30pm, Saturday 16 March, St. Maryôs Church, 
Horsefair, Banbury 
Last chance for tickets to see this fantastic 
internationally-acclaimed band in action.  They 
have performed all over the world and also at the 
opening ceremony of the London 2012 Olympics!  
We are delighted that this is the second time they 
have performed for us and we hope to repeat the 
sell-out performance that we had last time they 
were here.  Tickets are on sale from our fundraising 
office on 01295 812161.  We have sold over 300 
already! 
BRING A POUND TO WORK DAY!  
Hoping to build on the success of last year, on 
Friday, 26 April we will be holding another óBring a 
Pound to Work Day!ô.  This is a really simple way to 
support the hospice so weôd love to see lots of 
businesses and schools taking part.  Help us to 
beat last yearôs total of Ã3,423!  Call Sheila on 
01295 812161 or email sheila.norton@khh.org.uk 
for more details or to register your workplace or 
school to take part. 
BROUGHTON GRANGE GARDENS  
We are delighted that the beautiful Broughton 
Grange gardens will be open again for us this year 
on Saturday April 27

th
.  Delicious refreshments will 

be served. Tickets are £6 and will be available on 
the gate. 
HOSPICE MAY BALL 
The Masquerade Ball in aid of Katharine House 
Hospice is back this year on Saturday 5 May at 
Bloxham School.  There will be live entertainment 
for dancing, a raffle and delicious food.  Tickets are 
£50 and are available from Lucinda Lloyd on 01295 
720623 or Margaret Sutton on 01295 626429.   
Are you following us on Facebook and Twittter? 
Our Twitter and Facebook pages are gaining 
followers and are an excellent way to keep up to 
the minute with our news and events.  Find us on 
Facebook at www.facebook.com/katharinehouse 
and our Twitter you can follow us @khhosp.  Come 
and visit and say hello! 
Volunteer Opportunities 
We are currently looking for a receptionist for 
alternate Thursday evenings at the hospice, and 
also volunteers to help in our Chipping Norton shop 
on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays  For more 
information please contact Rachel Wegerhoff in HR 
on 01295 811866. 

Nicky Hanson 
Community Fundraiser 

 

W 

F 

mailto:sheila.norton@khh.org.uk
http://www.facebook.com/katharinehouse
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DEDDINGTON HEALTHCENTRE 

NEWSLETTER 
Telephone 338611, 

 www.deddingtonsurgery.co.uk 

A REMINDER ABOUT MEDICATION 

REVIEWS AND WHY WE DO THEM 

Why do we do Medication reviews? 
It is important to review medication regularly to 

make sure that it remains safe, effective, cost 

effective and is appropriate for you.  It will help 

you to get the most benefit from your medicines 

and reduce the possibility of unpleasant side 

effects. 

How do we organise the  medication reviews? 

Each repeat prescription has a review date on your 

computer record. This appears on the portion of 

your prescription that is returned to you, with your 

medicines. 

The dispensary uses this as their authorisation to 

issue the repeat prescription when you put in a 

request for more medication. If the date expires, 

you will be invited for review by a letter in the 

prescription bag or a sticker or note attached to the 

bag. 

What happens at a medication review?  

My name is Wendy Humphris, 

I’m a trained Pharmacist and I 

will do the review with you. I 

will confirm which medicines 

you are taking on a regular or ‘as 

needed’ basis and make sure you 

know why that medicine is prescribed and how to 

take it or how to use devices such as inhalers. I 

usually ask about any herbal remedies or 

supplements as they can interfere with your 

prescribed medicines. We can also discuss the 

practical aspects of ordering and picking up your 

medicines. 

I can provide more information about treatments 

and conditions to help you get the most from your 

medicines. I will offer medication support where 

necessary such as reminder charts or “dossett” 

boxes or other appliances. I will try and answer any 

questions you have about the medicines you take. 

The review date on the prescription will be 

extended as appropriate, usually for 12 months but 

circumstances vary. 

I will also ensure that you have had the relevant 

monitoring tests, which might be a blood pressure 

check, diabetic or asthma review and will ask you 

to make appointments for these where necessary. 

I can take blood pressures and do inhaler checks 

within these appointments. 

I do not take blood -  so if you need a blood test, 

you will need to book in with Hayley Johnson our 

phlebotomist or a nurse as well. 

I make a record of the review in your notes so it is 

available to other practice staff as appropriate to 

ensure smooth management of your care. 

Requesting a medication review 

You can request a medication review appointment 

at any time. It is possible to request a review before 

the expiry date on your prescription if there is 

anything in particular you wish to discuss. 

When do the reviews take place? 

I am here on a Wednesday and Thursday for 

appointments and telephone calls. 

If you have already booked a review appointment, 

please tell the dispensary staff when you request 

your prescription, especially if your review date has 

already expired. Please allow 2 working days from 

request to receipt of medicines.  

Reviews for long term conditions, such 

as asthma, COPD, high blood pressure 

or heart disease. 

These are done by a practice nurse you will 

get a letter through the post, from the 

nursing team, inviting you to attend. They 

are quite separate from medication reviews. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHEELCHAIR  

In good working order 
Needs new foam cushion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free to first caller 
Contact Mariann  338 570 

http://www.deddingtonsurgery.co.uk/
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Whatôs on at Upton House & Gardens for 2013 

UPTON HAS ANOTHER YEAR OF great events lined 

up and as always we would love to see our local 

residents making the most of them. So below are 

some dates for your diary and we hope you will 

make the most of your local National Trust 

treasure. 

16, 18,20,22,24 Feb Messy food fun for half term. 

Join us in the old kitchen and stir up a sweet mess. 

(Bookable) 

17,19,23 Feb Join the Upton Academy of Art for 

kids. (Drop in) 

9,10 March Mothers day weekend Bring your 

Mum to Upton for 1930s beauty, fashion and 

makeup. 

29 Mar-7 Apr Easter Egg Trails. Seek and search 

for clues and answers to win your Easter chocolate  

13-14 Apr. Amazing Tulip weekend. Over 7,000 

tulips of different varieties and wonderful displays 

in the house. Come and make your own 

arrangement! 

12 May Bluebell tours in Blackwell’s Wood. 

(Timed tickets.) 

27 May 1930s Garden Party. Bring family and 

friends to relax in the gardens with 1930s music, a 

Pimms & wine bar and games on the lawn. 

27 June Piano concert in the long gallery with 

Christina McMaster. 50 seats only (7pm bookable) 

30 June 70 piece Orchestra Enjoy the wonderful 

music from Warwick School  

27 July The Great Jazz evening.  Picnic on the 

lawn from 6pm and enjoy a relaxed evening with 

friends to the sounds of the Charleston Five and do 

a little dancing with Hoping Mad! Competition for 

the best dressed table! (bookable) 

Aug 3 &4 Millionaires House Party. Experience 

the luxury entertainment of a 1930s house party 

with music dance, costume and food 

demonstrations 

For further details call Upton House and Gardens 

on 01295 670266 or for more detail look on our 

website or facebook. 

 www.nationaltrust.org.uk/uptonhouse     
 
 

Banbury Museum  
aŀǳǊƛŎŜ 5ǊŀǇŜǊΩǎ .ŀƴōǳǊȅ 
A Retrospective exhibition of paintings by Maurice Draper  
marking the changing face of Banbury.     
Until 27 April  
Mon ς Sat. 10am ς 5pm (Bank holidays 10.30am ς 
4.30pm) Free  
For over half a century Maurice Draper painted scenes 
of Banbury, often recording buildings that are no longer 
part of the townscape. Take a walk back through the old 
streets of Banbury.   
Art Cart Action: Making a Scene     
Until  27 April, Drop in 10.30am-12.30pm and 2-4pm on 
Saturdays and every day during the Oxfordshire school 
holidays. Age 4+years.  £1 
Recreate a street scene of Old Banbury to take home 
ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨaŀǳǊƛŎŜ 5ǊŀǇŜǊΩǎ 
.ŀƴōǳǊȅΩ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴΦ {ŜƭŦ-service activity. 
Ψ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ YŜȅƘƻƭŜΩ tǊƛȊŜ ¢Ǌŀƛƭ  
Until  27 April Available during museum opening times.  
Suitable for children of all ages. Children under 8 years 
old may need a little help. £1.50 per trail booklet 
9ȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƭƭŜǊƛŜǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ΨǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅƘƻƭŜΩ ŀǎ ŀ 
clue to finding the answers then claiming your prize. 
Get Crafty programme ς Fabulous Flowers  drop-in  
Saturday 9 March 2pm - 4pm 
Start your celebrations for the arrival of Spring by 
making your very own 'growing' flower. Suitable for 
children aged 3+ years old.  £2.50 per child. 
Throughout the Year   
Small Talk' Activity Backpacks (for 3-5 year olds) 
Perfect for children aged 3 - 5 years old. 
Available throughout the year, during museum opening 
hours   
£1 per backpack. 
Explore the museum with the help of Sally and Simon, 
our special puppets, and the themed activity backpacks.  
Ψ5ǊŀǿƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ !ƭƭΩ /ŀǊǘ 
Monday ς Saturday 10.30am to 4pm.  For all ages. Free. 
Enjoy sketching the fascinating artefacts on display or 
the view along the canal. Materials, ideas and 
inspiration provided!   
 

 
 

 Babysitting! 
 

IƛΣ LΩƳ ¢ƛƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ 

babysitting, 

I live in Broad Close Barford St Michael. 

I am 1st Response First Aid trained. 

You can call me on 01869 337822 or on my 

mobile at 07557 095681. 

 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/uptonhouse
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My Little Linguist 

It’s as easy as Un, Deux, 

Trois! January 2013 at 

Deddington Windmill 

Centre saw the arrival of a 

new toddler group where the children are 

learning to speak French! The youngest student 

being 17 months old, they sang nursery 

rhymes, counted to 12 and listened to stories, 

all in French. It may have been the first time 

that the children, (and some of the Mums!) had 

heard the language spoken, however it did not 

concern them one bit.  

Children have an incredible ability to absorb 

new sounds and distinguish different languages 

from each other. It’s a fact that the earlier a 

child learns a second language the more likely 

they are to attain language proficiency, 

especially if the early learning is based on 

having fun! 

Its good “childhood mind medicine”, say 

linguistic experts at Cornell University. Not 

only does it contribute to a child’s future 

academic success, learning languages at a very 

young age gives the child a distinct advantage 

before starting school where, from 2014, 

learning a foreign language will be compulsory 

from the age of 7.  

Joanne Soddy, founder of “My Little Linguist”, 

is excited about this push for earlier modern 

language education in our primary schools as 

she knows that it really does work.  

“I’ve seen with my own two children that from 

just a few months old were able to understand 

and then communicate in two languages. This 

new fun based development in primary 

education will help encourage cultural 

awareness as well as give children the desire to 

learn other languages throughout their school 

life and maybe beyond!” 

“My Little Linguist” classes for toddlers up to 

the age of 5 years are at 2pm every Tuesday 

afternoon at the Windmill Centre in 

Deddington. {Visit www.mylittlelinguist.co.uk 

for booking details} 

My Moment of Glory 

Dad had bought a second hand pool table and put 

it in our dining room.  I just had a go when Tom, 

my brother, wanted to practice. Home was the only 

place I’d played the game until Dad and Tom's pub 

team were short of a player.  Their team was top of 

the league at that time and the next match was 

crucial. Tom persuaded the rest of the lads to 

consider me.  The rules were consulted and found 

that it was in order for a girl to play as long as she 

had been registered.  This had been done at the 

beginning of the season, without my knowledge I 

might add, as a precaution in case of just such an 

emergency.  So I played and won.  Buoyed up by 

my one and only public win I entered the 1992 

Regional Pool Competition.  The first prize was a 

trophy.  The Coach for the County team was to be 

there. 

On the evening of the competition all of the pub 

team came to the designated venue, The Hawk and 

Partridge.  It was held there because that pub had a 

huge games room with four pool tables.  Firstly the 

referee explained the rules of the match.   Looking 

at me he'd said 'The knock-out rounds are sudden 

death.  That is one frame played and the winner 

goes through to the next round.  The finalists play 

three frames and the first to win two is the 

champion.' 

Somehow I got through the knock outs and 

reached the final.  Me versus Paul Evans, the best 

player in the league and the best looking.  I won the 

first frame.  Paul won the second easily.  Third and 

final frame.  Paul broke and potted a red followed 

by five more straight off.  He hit the last red but 

failed to pot it.  The black was left over a pocket.  

That left him with one red and me with seven 

yellows.   

 'Don't think about it.  Just play as if you're 

playing me at home.'  Tom had whispered.   

So I did and the yellow balls just fell into the 

pockets as if by magic until only the black was left.  

I couldn't breathe properly and my hands were 

shaking.  Glancing up I saw Tom  and had felt him 

willing me to win.  'Head down and look along the 

cue.'  I almost heard him saying as he had so often 

before.  Following the imaginary instructions my 

cue tip made contact with the white ball and I 

closed my eyes.  Couldn't bear to watch.  Then a 

cheer went up as the black ball disappeared into the 

pocket.  I felt myself being patted on the back and 

Paul Evans was hugging me.  My wildest dreams 

had come true.  

With the sound of cheering ringing in my ears the 

County Coach shook my hand and told me he 

would be in touch very soon to arrange for a trial.  

.......I'm still waiting. 

T.B. 2012 

Homemade Flapjack 
 

50p a (big) slice 
 

Now on sale at our 
Monthly Village Markets 

 

Tilly, Barney & Connie Neal 
Raising money for charities 
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NATURE NOTES 113 
WHAT FOUR WEEKS of weather! Again I’m 

thankful that it is seasonally appropriate. It is 

simply a travesty that we should get real 

winter weather on land so waterlogged by 12 

months of almost incessant rain. Many fields 

are incapable of pasturing livestock; hay is 

running short for store beasts and fodder; and so 

much arable land has been – and is now even more 

so – simply inaccessible to implements for seed 

sowing and treatment 

After a night of severe frost (–9°) January 16th 

dawned on freezing fog with a rime frost and no 

wind, although a N breeze picked up through the 

day which achieved no higher temperature than –

4.5°. All Nature kept itself very much under 

sheltering cover, the freezing fog returning at night 

and falling to –6.5°. 

The 17th arose under broken cloud and mist on a 

pink sunrise, followed by a N breeze and sunny 

spells. A very cold, heavy rime frost produced 

magical glittering effects of sparkle and colour 

from encrusted trees, hedges and landscape! A rise 

in temperature to –1° brought calls from Green 

Woodpeckers in the Oaks below Steepness – but it 

wasn’t to last. A warmer, high pressure ridge 

moving down from NW, hit the freezing ground 

and air,  resulting in falling snow as the air 

moisture condensed and formed snowflakes. 

Falling by 3pm, these increased and became heavy 

throughout the evening. 

After a night of –5°, next day arose to a bitter E 

wind driving fine snow before it until about 3pm. 

This produced a level fall of about 65mm (2.5") 

and quite considerable drifting. Another night of –

5° ensued, but without snow.   

The 19th produced a solid overcast all day and, 

despite a cold N wind at –2°, a slight thawing from 

late am to late pm. 

At this time I was delighted by the increase in 

variety and number of birds visiting my garden 

feeding areas, which are usually quite sparse. This 

continued for several days; here’s a list:–  

Wood Pigeon Robin Magpie 

Collard Dove Blackbird Jackdaw 

 Fieldfare Starling 

Pied Wagtail Songthrush House Sparrow 

Wren Long-tailed Tit Chaffinch 

Dunnock Blue Tit Goldfinch 

 Great Tit Reed Bunting 

The 20th was almost windless (NE). Fine snow 

fell all day from breakfast time until after dark, 

slightly thawing as it fell (despite a temp. of –1.5°) 

but adding another 50mm (2") to that already 

laying – total 115mm (4.5"). It froze hard again at 

night, –5°. 

The 21st was windless with freezing fog 

and breaks in the cloud from late morning. 

Again there was slight thawing through 

daylight hours, but night brought a savage –

10.5°. 

By now the weather was drawing many 

birds nearer to human habitation. Numbers of 

Fieldfare were coming into the villages 

although I found Redwings very few in numbers. A 

Kite was circling over Hempton and also two more 

over St. Michael, obviously looking out for food 

scraps. 

The frost eased noticeably on the 22nd especially 

on surfaces sheltered from the NE wind, but at 

night it froze again (–4.5°) with snowfall before, 

and more heavily after, midnight. 

The next three days were very similar; overnight 

frost, overcast all day, not rising above 0.5°, but 

slowly thawing. The exception was the 23rd when 

an overnight snowfall added 38mm (1.5") to that 

already laying. It continued to snow from 1pm for 

six hours, sometimes heavy, sometimes light. Tod 

Fox had worn a path across my lawn for weeks, 

rarely leaving any marks of his mincing gait, but 

now the snow had marked every step. Ha, ha! And I 

now have three Reed Buntings, pecking at seeds 

and dried mealworms! 

I picked up a nice little flock of 17 Goldfinches 

at the Post Office on the 24th, and later, at long last, 

a Tawny Owl hooting below Steepness at 10.30 

pm! We may yet get a nest locally! 

On the 25th, the seemingly immutable NE 

breeze disappeared, to be replaced by an equally 

cold SW wind. A Raven attacked a group of 

Carrion Crows below Steepness, trying to bully 

them to drop some item of food, I suspect. 

On the 26th the wind became more temperate as 

befits a SW direction and a clear, brilliant sunrise 

gleamed out over a light frost. The sky became 

hazy and the thaw continued more quickly through 

the day. A Raven croaked below Steepness and a 

Buzzard circled low between Hempton and 

Deddington. The female Steepness Kestrel hung on 

the mild breeze a little to the W of Hempton. All 

these sightings are a further indication of the 

pressure put on birds of prey by bitter weather. I 

happened to mention this to Ms. Muirhead at St. 

John, who told me that a day or so previously her 

neighbour saw two Buzzards, one of which 

snatched a ‘crow’ in flight out of the sky! 

Desperation or what? . . .  Ms Muirhead also 

mentioned that she had around twenty Blackbirds 

feeding in her garden. These would have been 

individuals from the huge influx caused by the 

severe weather on the northern Continent. The day 

achieved a temperature of 8° falling to 2.5° 
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overnight with heavy rain squalls. What a welcome 

respite! 

In the morning the snow had all but vanished! 

Cloud cleared from a ragged sunrise by 9.30, as a 

gusty SW wind blew across a bright sunny sky. The 

crows below Steepness got their own back on the 

bullying Raven, harrying him unmercifully in the 

morning whenever he took off. . .  And what of 

birds at the feeders? . . .  Hardly one to be seen all 

day – back to normal, now that the snow has gone!  

White frost on sheltered grass greeted a clear 

sunrise on the 28th, but cloud was soon building on 

a SW breeze, although the day did reach 8°. By 

3pm a cold rain had set-in as the wind became 

gusty. There was heavy overnight rain falling at 0°. 

The morning was overcast, with heavy showers on 

a chilly SW breeze continuing all day, however the 

skies cleared before midnight. 

The 30th began as a sunny day with variable 

cloud and a strong SW blow. It turned showery  (if 

fine horizontal rain can be so described) and by 

night the wind had risen to gale force. These last 

days of January were not unpleasant, but Nature 

kept its head low and  little activity was to be seen. 

The 31st was another almost featureless day of 

variable cloud, with sunny periods and a strong W 

wind achieving a temperature of 6.5º. It sank no 

lower than 2.5º during a wet night, as January 

dissolved into February. 

February the 1st was a replica of the day before, 

reaching 6º but on a lighter breeze. However, there 

was a hint of colder nights to come as this dropped 

to –1º. 

Now! . . .  February 2nd is Candlemas Day, and 

it has a somewhat nerve-racking old weather-saw 

attached to it:– 

óIf Candlemas Day dawns bright and clear, 

    Weôll get two winters in one year!ô 

Guess what the day was like! Early grass frost. 

Cloudless sunrise. Virtually windless (NNW). A 

little cloud through the afternoon at 4º. In other 

words, a brisk, beautiful winter’s day! Say no more; 

we shall see! 

A severe drop in temperature around dusk and a 

heavy frost (–5º) turning to rain, preceded dawn on 

the 3rd. It was milder (8°) under a heavy overcast 

and a breezy SW wind. Still few birds at the feeders 

but a Green Woodpecker called below Steepness in 

the morning. 

A slight frost and a flawless sunrise greeted the 

4th. A boisterous W wind arose and heavy cloud 

developed after midday, coupled with a 

temperature dropping markedly through the 

afternoon. A Kestrel hovered over the Bloxham 

road close to the main airfield gate but nothing else 

was to be seen except for the odd windswept Crow. 

Heavy rain ensued after dark, but the sky cleared 

before midnight with frost later on. 

At this point a huge ridge of high pressure over 

the eastern Atlantic had come to a standstill butting 

against the southward blowing winds of an equally 

large Low, immobile over Northern Europe. The 

net result was bitter winds from well beyond the 

Arctic Circle, blowing down the full length of the 

eastern half of the British Isles! Evidence of this 

became obvious after a bright sunrise and morning 

on the 5th. A very cold NNE wind developed and 

vast sheets of ice crystal cloud swept across us 

through the afternoon. Thankfully there was no 

precipitation but showers did develop from sunset 

onwards. 

The 6th bore variable cloud with bright sunny 

periods on a bitter Arctic wind from NNE as the 

High and Low pushed against each other. The 

brilliant starry night fell to –3º. 

The high pressure ridge started to gain a little on 

the 7th as the very cold breeze backed to WNW. 

The Kestrel hovered near the airfield main gate 

again and a Raven croaked occasionally from trees 

near Deddington Mill. An awful, cold rain began by 

4.30pm as the LP arctic air condensed the moisture 

in the warmer air of the HP  ridge. 

A heavy ground frost of –4.5º and a clear sunrise 

greeted the 8th, but it rapidly clouded over as 

condensation began again. This turned to a light 

rain over mid-day and it became bitterly cold 

through the late afternoon as the Low fought back. 

The struggle continued despite another brilliant 

starry night at –1º and the 9th dawned on falling, 

sleety snow through very still air. The sleet turned 

to drizzly rain mid-morning, petering out under a 

dense overcast of profound gloom. Rain started 

again at dusk and continued throughout the night. 

Rain falling from a heavy overcast continued 

through the 10th until about 4pm when it again 

turned to snow on a bitterly cold SE wind. Both day 

and night temperatures stood steady at 0º and fine 

snow continued into late morning on the 11th, as 

the arctic air froze the moisture out of atlantic air. 

This snow was very wet, quite unlike the dry, 

powdery fall in January. It adhered to twigs, 

branches and tree trunks in depth, strongly 

weighing the branches down. Very strangely, 

through the falling snow and bitter NE wind of 

morning, came the calls of Green Woodpeckers 

from below Steepness! Depth of level snow was 65 

– 90mm (2.5" – 3.5") and there was almost no 

drifting, despite the wind. And still it thawed 

slowly all day in a temperature of 0°, falling to –3º 

at night. 

Next day, under a very still overcast, everywhere 

was covered by dry, frozen snow – and back came 
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the birds in strength, to the feeding areas! The day 

stood at 0º dropping to –4° overnight. 

Through the morning of the 13th, dim images of 

the sun filtered through the overcast, but from 

11am snow, in both fine and large flakes, fell on 

and off, until it turned to rain before sunset. 

 Overnight  there was a big rise in temperature 

and daylight revealed a landscape almost free of 

snow! This rapid thaw, on impossibly saturated 

land, immediately produced more huge flooding on 

the R. Swere between the two Barfords. To display 

their pleasure in this mild absence of snow, a group 

of seven Ravens were playing with each other on 

the wind, diving, chasing and croaking in the air 

near Deddington Mill. 

On the 15th, dominance of the H.P. ridge 

produced a sunny morning on a light grass frost. In 

a fresh NW breeze, a Red Kite circled slowly over 

St. Michael and Green Woodpeckers laughed 

below Steepness as a lovely, mild mid-winter’s day 

developed. 

Freezing mist and an overnight grass frost  

(–2.5°) greeted a clear sunrise on the morning of 

the 16th. Later, the Red Kite circled under broken 

cloud over Manor Farm and, as I write these notes, 

the Steepness Woodpeckers are laughing again. A 

very light NW air moved very slowly to SW on a 

mild afternoon of 9º, but the birds have not 

foresaken their feeders this time – I wonder why! 

Was this second blast of snow the second winter 

foretold by Candlemas? The American NE States 

have just had another snowy deluge, and I reckon 

we could follow suit in the last week of February. 

Next Nature Notes will hold the answer!  

Ron Knight  
 

Plastics Fantastic 
HEN ATTENDING ROADSHOWS and events I 
am often asked 
about plastics. Can 

the bottle tops be recycled? 
Does is have to be numbered 1 
or 2? Can green plastics be 
recycled? It is understandable 
that residents get confused; 
there are over 15 types of 
plastics produced for the use 
in the home. 

The new contract Cherwell DC has for the 
recycling of the material it collects from 
householders allows more plastics to be recycled 
than ever before. We have been recycling plastic 
bottles for a few years now, and whether blue, 
green or multi-coloured all plastic bottles can be 
recycled in the blue bin/box, including the bottle 
tops. We have also been able to recycle other 
plastic containers, such as yoghurt pots, margarine 
tubs and fruit punnets. So how to make sure no 
other plastics slip through the net? We call it the 
scrunch test! 

Scrunch the plastic in your hand then let go. If it 
goes back to its original shape then you can recycle 
ƛǘΣ ƛŦ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛǘ ǎǘŀȅǎ ǎŎǊǳƴŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ŦƭŜȄƛōƭŜ 
plastics which we cannot recycle yet.  

So imagine scrunching up a plastic bottle, or 
margarine tub, they will both pop back to their 
original shape, whereas cling film, or the top of a 
bacon packet will not, so we cannot recycle it. 

Most supermarkets around Barford have a place 
to recycle the flimsy plastics like carrier bags, films, 
liners and the tops of fruit punnets. So you could 
scrunch them into a bal and save them up to 
recycle next time you pop by. 
{ƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘΣ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ǎƘŀǇŜǎΣ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎ 

etc. just think about the scrunch test, and all your 
pots, bottles, tubs and trays should be recycled in 
the blue bin, whilst the films, liners and other 
flimsy plastics can be saved and taken to the 
supermarket. 

Andrew Jenkins,  Recycling Officer 
www.cherwell.gov.uk 

Twitter @CherwellRecycle 
andrew.jenkins@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 

 
Andrew gave very interesting talk at the WI Meeting on 
13

th
 Feb. Ed. 
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Bloxham Craft Club  
Our next meeting is Wednesday 13th March from 

7.30pm in Bloxham. 
Our theme is Easter crafting and we will be making 

Easter cards, sweet treats and a 3D Easter Bonnet gift 
boxes. 

No experience necessary, 
all ages and abilities welcome! 

Class fee is £7.50 which covers all materials 
plus refreshments. 

 
For more info or to book a place please contact 

lisa.barton@hotmail.co.uk. 

http://www.cherwell.gov.uk/
mailto:andrew.jenkins@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

